
P R O C L A M A T I O N 
RECOGNIZING MARK HANNON 

FOR 13 YEARS OF SERVICE  
AS A FORT BRAGG PLANNING COMMISSIONER 

WHEREAS, on January 26, 2005, Fort Bragg City Councilmember Dave Turner appointed 
Mark Hannon to serve on the Fort Bragg Planning Commission; and he was reappointed every four 
years due to his excellent work providing valuable knowledge and input throughout his tenure on 
the Fort Bragg Planning Commission; and 

WHEREAS, Mark has announced his resignation from the Planning Commission, effective 
on December 10, 2018, the date Councilmember Dave Turner resigned from the City Council; and 

WHEREAS, Mark made attendance a high priority as he rarely missed a meeting in the 13 
years he served the City of Fort Bragg as a Planning Commissioner; and 

WHEREAS, Mark has participated in more than 188 Planning Commission meetings; has 
read 154 staff reports; attended more than 133 public hearings, and had an important part in 
deciding on 128 Coastal Development Permits; and 

          WHEREAS, Mark has worked tirelessly on behalf of the City to apply all planning and    
zoning policies to every application brought before the Fort Bragg Planning Commission; and 

WHEREAS, Mark was always determined to thoroughly review information from applicants, 
agents and staff to ensure that there was full understanding of the presented application prior to a 
decision; and 

WHEREAS, Mark has accomplished a tremendous amount as a member of the Fort Bragg 
Planning Commission and provided exemplary service to the citizens of Fort Bragg. 

NOW, THEREFORE, I, William V. Lee, Mayor of the City of Fort Bragg, on behalf of the 
entire City Council, City staff and the residents of the City of Fort Bragg, do hereby offer our sincere 
appreciation and best wishes to Mark Hannon. 

SIGNED this 14th day of January, 2019. 

       William V. Lee, Mayor 

ATTEST: 

June Lemos, CMC, City Clerk 
 
No. 01-2019 


